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Island Regulatory & Appeals Commission
PO Box 577
Charlottetown PE C1A 7L1

Dear Commissioners:

In Order UE23-04, paragraphs 5 and 6, the Commission ordered Maritime Electric to file
a Comprehensive Review of the General Rules and Regulations (‘GRR”). The Company
is hereby requesting an extension on the January 31, 2025, deadline to March 31, 2025,
for the reasons set out herein.

The Company has engaged a third-party expert to provide a jurisdictional review of similar
rules used by other Canadian utilities and how they compare or contrast from the
Company’s GRR. The Company’s expert has substantially completed this review.

In addition to this jurisdictional review, the Company has assembled a team of experts
from across the organization to perform an internal review of the GRR over the last several
months to ensure the GRR appropriately reflects the current environment in which the
Company operates.

The Company is requesting additional time to incorporate the findings from both the
internal and external reviews into a set of proposed updates to the GRR, ensuring
adequate evidence is provided to the Commission to support these changes.

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 902-629-3701.
Yours truly,

MARITIME ELECTRIC

Michelle|\Francis
Vice President, Finance & Chief Financial Officer
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